
Hedgerley Parish Council 
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting  

Held on 12th October 2020 at the Memorial Hall, Hedgerley 

 
In attendance – Cllr Thomas Broom (Chairman)(TB), Cllr Derek Baker (DB), Cllr 
Maurice Ridgeley(MER), Cllr Neil Coxhead (NC) 

 
1. County Council Matters 
 Sump pond 

Request from resident in Old Keepers concerned about possible tree problems.  I’ve spoken with John 
Thackeray who will be calling over to have a look (as its BCC land) 

  
2.  Clerk’s Information items 
 Defibrillator –  
 telephone installation has been removed. Waiting to hear from BT re. contract etc. 
 Cadent 

Courtesy info that Cadent Gas Ltd. will be routinely surveying the pipeline routes commencing 
between October and January 2021. This will be along part of Parish Lane. 

  
3.  Finance report  
 to note report  
 Received second instalment of precept payment of £9,950.00  
 PFK Littlejohn had returned their report on 20th September 

Both the internal and external audit reports were presented to and agreed by the members and all 
recommendations accepted. 

 Councillors approved payment of invoice for the current Hedgerley Magazine in the sum of £876 
  

4.  Planning –  
 The Bund 

Dirk spotted this advert from his property magazine.  17+ acres is up for auction this month.  I 
mentioned it to Tricia in Hedgerley Green and rather a lot of residents there were very concerned.  I 
had spoken with Planning enforcement at BC who have given me a contact to get in touch.  

 
5.  Property 

Play area  
Waiting to hear back from Sutcliffe Play regarding the soft pour 
Church Holt  
DE says it would seem that the remedial work at the top of the Holt does seem to be doing its job.  
Church Meadow fencing hoping to start imminently subject to weather conditions 
Kemsley Wood holly mulching Not heard back on this at the moment 
 

6.  Slade Farm 
Concern regarding orange water in the Narrows and in the pond. 
Have spoken with Ingrebourne Admin and received this response this morning which is attached. 
 
 
 



Lorries – Parish Lane  
Have had a complaint from a local resident who has apparently seen trucks from the traffic lights, 
turning left into Parish Lane.  I had asked him to keep an eye on this and to try and get a licence 
plate or company logo, otherwise we will be unable to to anything. 

 
7.  Meetings – nothing to report 
 
Date of next meeting – Monday November 9th 2020 

 
 
 

 
  


